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Thank you for your email of 14 March 2025 in which you request the following under the 
Official Information Act 1982 (OIA): 
 

“I'm getting in touch as MFAT's annual review states the following: "These factors 
are also driving an increase in the number of consular loans which the Ministry is 
issuing. For example, in the five-year period 2014-19, the Ministry issued 
NZ$42,073.51 in consular loans to New Zealanders. By comparison, in the financial 
year 2023-24, NZ$208,175.25 was issued in loans to 65 people". 

1. Would you be able to please lay this out in a table, per financial year and 
per country? 

2. In addition, would you have a date for the 2023/24 report to be published, 
and can I please get access to that when it is up?”  

 
On 11 April 2025, the timeframes for responding to your request were extended by an 
additional25 working days because responding to your request necessitated the review 
of a large quantity of information (section 15A(1)(a) of the OIA refers).  

Response to your request 
In response to part one of your request, please refer to Annex A for a table of the 
requested information. Please note, since the 2023/24 Annual Review, and as part of the 
Ministry’s debt collection processes, a reconciliation of loan data has been undertaken. 
This has identified a small number of loans which were not captured in the loan balance 
figure provided in January 2025. For that reason, the figures presented in Annex A differ 
slightly from the Annual Review figure.    
 
Data from the 2019/20 year includes financial assistance extended as part of 
Government-operated repatriation flights during the early stages of the COVID-19 
pandemic. 
 
In response to part two of your request, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade Annual 
Review 2023/24 is published on the Parliament website. Accordingly this part of your 
request is refused under section 18(d) of the OIA, as the information is publicly 
available: https://www.parliament.nz/en/pb/sc/submissions-and-
advice/document/54SCFADT EVI b6328bb6-20a3-4752-6501-
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Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official 
information requests where possible. Therefore, our response to your request (with your 
personal information removed) may be published on the Ministry website: 
www.mfat.govt.nz/en/about-us/contact-us/official-information-act-responses/  
 
If you have any questions about this decision, you can contact us by email at: 
DM-ESD@mfat.govt.nz. You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the 
Ombudsman of this decision by contacting www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 
0800 802 602. 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 
 
 
 
Sarah Corbett 
for Secretary of Foreign Affairs and Trade  












